
Item No. 5 
 

Sunderland Clinical Commissioning Group 
 

NHS South of Tyne and Wear 
 
 

Development of CCG Commissioning Plan  
Progress Update for Sunderland Early Implementer Health and Wellbeing 

Board May 2012 
 
Purpose of the Report 
 
Following receipt of the initial draft version of the Clinical Commissioning Group 
Commissioning Plan in January 2012,  this report presents the latest version of the plan and 
provides an overview of improvements incorporating stakeholder feedback following a number 
of engagement sessions.   
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to consider the latest version of the plan and provide 
input and feedback, as part of the plan development process. 
 
Background 
 
Department of Health guidance on the development of Clinical Commissioning Groups 
requires them to develop a 5 year strategic plan which sets out their vision; the challenges they 
face; their strategy for tackling those challenges; and arrangements for delivering the changes. 
 
 
Sunderland Clinical Commissioning Group Commissioning Plan 2012- 2017 
 
The Sunderland CCG Pathfinder Committee has worked since October 2011 to articulate their 
Commissioning plan and at the end of December 2011 produced a first draft / work in progress 
which was shared with the Health and Wellbeing Board in January 2012. 
 
Following the development of the draft plan, a series of engagement events were undertaken 

involving the public, patients, carers, providers, GP practices, local authorities and the 

voluntary sector.  The objective of these events was to raise awareness of, and gather 

feedback on, the Plan with a key focus on the Vision, Values and Plan on a page. 

 
Feedback from these events informed further development of the plan which included the 
inclusion of additional values and additional initiatives included within the plan on a page.  The 
plan has also been further developed including: 
 

§ Further strengthening of how the NHS Constitution requirements will be delivered; 
§ Identification of high level Commissioning Outcomes; 
§ Impact of our strategy on the market; 
 



 
 
The plan remains very much a work in progress and continues to be refined as further 
guidance is received by the Department of Health.   
 
 
Recommendations: 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board are recommended to: 
 

1. Note the revised Clear and Credible plan. 
2. Discuss and feedback and comments on the SCCG Clear and Credible Plan. 
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